## Wednesday, May 26, 2021 Annual Budget Meeting and Special Town Meeting

First Selectman Robert P. Valentine called the meeting to order at 8:02 P.M.

Robert P. Valentine asked for nominations for moderator. Mark Harris nominated Chris Sanders seconded by Michael Bergin. Motion passed unanimously.

Barbara L. Breor read the call to the meeting.

1. Act upon a budget for fiscal year beginning July 1, 2021 and ending June 30, 2022.

Alan Walker stated that it is essentially the same budget that was at the hearing. There was \$2000 that was added to the Recreation. The overall budget is a little higher than last year. Everyone worked hard last year to keep the mil rate down. The budget may cause an increase of perhaps 1 mil. All the money in the budget is reasonable or necessary.

Robert Valentine reiterated what Alan Walker had stated for those present in person because of a speaker malfunction.

Mark Harris made a motion to accept the proposed budget approved by the Board of Finance. Michael Bergin seconded. Passed unanimously.

2. To vote for one member of the Regional School District #6 Board of Education for a term of July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2024.

The moderator asked that nominations be opened. Lori Clinton nominated Michael Bergin. Seconded by Todd Carusillo.

Hearing no further nominations Henrietta Horvay moved that nomination be closed. Seconded by Mark Harris. Passed unanimously.

Chris Sanders, Moderator, asked for a voice vote. All in favor of electing Michael Bergin to the Board of Education.

3. To authorize the Board of Selectmen to apply for, State and/or Federal grants for use by the Town.

Michael Bergin made a motion to allow the Board of Selectmen to apply and receive grants per the call. Seconded by Mark Harris. Passed unanimously.

Henrietta Horvay made a motion to adjourn at 8:11 P.M. seconded by Dexter Kinsella.

Respectfully Submitted,

Badan Z Bua